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University Policy Committee
September 8, 2015
Mendenhall Student Center

I.
Welcome and Approval of Minutes
Chair Erin Eatman called the meeting to order.  Members present included Chris Locklear, Austin Bunch, Gary Vanderpool, Bernie Schulz, Hiromi Sanders, Steve Duncan, Donna Payne, John Stiller, Paul Gemperline, Patricia Simpson, Lisa Ormond, and Stacie Tronto (ex-officio). Also present was Madeleine Bade, Kim Walters and Steve Serck.
The minutes of the May 26, 2015 meeting were approved by consent.
II.
Old Business
· New University Policy Manual website overview
E. Eatman shared that the new UPM website launched recently and provided an overview of the new site including new features. The committee was asked to share feedback with E. Eatman on the new site so glitches can continue to be fixed. 
· Review schedule of PRRs
Each divisional rep received a print out of their PRRs that are posted to the University Policy Manual and were asked to fill in the names of each PRR Shepherd, determine which PRRs will be reviewed in 2016, and return the spreadsheet to E. Eatman before the Nov. 24, 2015 UPC meeting. Each PRR rep should designate 20% of their PRRs to be reviewed each year, so that in five years every PRR has been reviewed. E. Eatman suggested that PRRs that were expedited into the UPM, interim PRRs and PRRs that have obvious outdated information be made priorities.
There was discussion about how it will be noted that a PRR has been reviewed if no changes were needed. It was decided that the Issuing Authority should compose a memo or email to E. Eatman when a PRR has been reviewed and no changes are needed, and a note will be added to the History section of the PRR noting that it was reviewed. 
E. Eatman shared that during the review, PRR reps should work with PRR shepherds/content experts to review each PRR. If changes are potentially nonsubstantive, PRR Reps should contact E. Eatman so she can work with the Office of University Counsel, who will make the determination. If changes are indeed nonsubstantive, the PRR will not have to undergo full vetting. If changes are substantive, PRR Reps will need to submit a PRR proposal form outlining the changes. The new draft will then go into SharePoint and the review process will ensue. 

III.
New Business
Undergraduate and Graduate Catalogs policy listing
E. Eatman shared that a workgroup was formed by Diane Coltrain in the Registrar’s Office to review the policies that reside in the catalogs. The workgroup would like the UPC to also review the list of policies to make sure the listing is inclusive. The committee was asked to review the list that was provided to them and send E. Eatman any feedback prior to the next meeting. 

IV.
Standing Items

A.
Updates and new PRRs

Updates to the policy manual were shared in attachment 3. 


B.
PRR Proposals
The following PRR proposals were discussed:

1. Regulation Addressing Sexual Assault, Domestic and Dating Violence and Stalking as required by the Violence Against Women Amendments to the Clery Act (M. Brooks):  This interim PRR was posted 8/18/15 to comply with federal requirements, Jeanne Clery Act and VAWA and to prevent and remedy incidents of sexual assault, domestic and dating violence and stalking. The interim PRR was vetted by OED, OUC, ECU PD, DOS, OSRR, and EH&S. Full vetting will take place when faculty/staff senate review interim PRR.
2. Institutional Effectiveness (A. Bunch):  This PRR will provide an administrative structure that supports a culture of assessment, fosters institution-wide improvement, and ensures compliance with SACS-COC (CS 3.3.1). The suggested vetting groups are Faculty Senate, Staff Senate, Academic Deans and Directors, Academic Council, Executive Council and OUC. 
3. ECU Support Animal Policy (B Schulz):  Liz Johnston, Campus Living and Disability Support Services, is the author of this PRR. Discussion was had that this PRR may actually be combined with the Service Animals PRR. Liz Johnston, B. Schulz and S. Serck will discuss and decide on this. It was suggested that Housing, Staff Senate, and Faculty Senate be added to vetting groups (in addition to Campus Living). 
4. ADA Accommodations Policy for Faculty/Staff (B. Schulz):  This PRR will provide qualified individuals with disabilities an equal opportunity to benefit from the full range of employment-related opportunities available to others. It is requested that this be posted as an Interim while full vetting occurs. 

5. SPA/CSS Recruitment Compliance Review Process (M. Bard):  This PRR will outline the requirements regarding the recruitment process for all temporary and permanent staff positions (SPA & CSS). It was suggested that the Deans and Directors be added to vetting groups (in addition to Staff and Faculty Senate, Internal Audit, OED and Clinical Support Services Policy Committee). 

B.
UNC Policy Updates 



Updates to the UNC Policy Manual were shared in attachments 5 & 6. 

C.  
PRR Divisional Updates



The committee members shared various PRR related updates.   

V.
Next Steps
Next meeting is November 24, 2015 in Mendenhall Student Center.
VI.
Adjourn
